
 
 
Livonia Public Schools 
 

Director of Business Services 

Date: April 23, 2013 
 
To: Randy Liepa, Ph.D., Superintendent 
  
From:  Lisa Abbey, Director of Business Services 
 
Re: Gymnasium Lighting Bid Results  
 

We would like to discuss the gymnasium lighting bid results for Buchanan, Garfield, 
Hoover, Kennedy, Randolph Elementary Schools and the Maintenance and Warehouse 
buildings at the Building and Site Committee meeting on Monday, May 6, 2013.  
 
We discussed this project at our recent Building and Site sub-committee meeting on  
April 22, 2013.  This is a continuation of the lighting project we completed in four school 
buildings last year; Cooper, Grant, Hayes Elementary Schools and the Western Wayne 
Skill Center.  We have also attached a copy of the memo dated February 26, 2013 
discussing the project in detail. 
 
We are recommending the low bidders for electrical and painting as per the District 
Engineer’s recommendation (attached) for a total cost of $175,904. For the electrical work, 
we have selected the lowest vendor for each building.  Each of the vendors agreed to the 
partial project.  By using this selection project, the District will realize savings of just over 
$5,000.  This is detailed on the attached spreadsheet and bid tabulation.  
 
Please let me know if there are any questions or concerns. 
 
 
LA/kp 
 
Attachments: 

April 30, 2013 memo from District Engineer  
Bid Tabulation Sheet 
Spreadsheet of electrical vendor selection 
February 26, 2013 memo  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



Livonia Public Schools 

Engineering Office 

 

Memorandum 

 

 

Date:    April 22, 2013  
 
To:       Lisa Abbey, Director of Business Services 
             
From:   Jim McMuldroch, District Engineer  
 
Re:      Gym Lighting  
 

After reviewing the Gym Lighting Project bids submitted on April 16, 2013, I am 
recommending the project be awarded to three contractors for the electrical work 
and one contractor for the painting work. My recommendation for the electrical 
work is: 
 

 Allied Building Service of Detroit to perform the electrical work at 
Buchanan Hoover, Kennedy, and the Maintenance Building for a combine 
bid of $49,304 

 

 Shoreview Electric of Clinton Twp to perform the electrical work at 
Randolph and the Warehouse for a combine bid of $57,000   

 

 Corby Energy Services of Belleville to perform the electrical work at 
Garfield for a bid of $19,630   

 
The combined total cost for the electrical bid is $125,934. By awarding contracts 
to three different contractors, the school district will save $5,351. 

 
I recommend that the painting contract for the five schools be awarded to Chirri 
Building of Northville for the low bid of $49,970.  
 
The total lighting and painting project in seven buildings is $175,904. If you have 
any questions regarding this bid recommendation, please contact me at  
ext 42158. 

  
 
 

 

 




